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It is the Town of Amherst’s policy that: 
 

 All drivers of Town owned, leased or otherwise operated vehicles must have a valid and 

appropriate license for the vehicle to be driven. 

 

 Only Town employees, including those individuals working in a contract employee 

capacity, are authorized to drive Town vehicles. 

 

 There shall be no personal use made of Town vehicles. Incidental and minimal use, such 

as travel to or from lunch or for minor personal errands on the way to or from work or 

during lunch break, if the errand requires only a minor deviation from the normal route 

traveled, shall be excepted from this provision. 

 

 There shall be no non-employee use of Town vehicles. 

 

 Permission from a supervisor shall be obtained before an individual who is not a Town 

employee is allowed to ride as a passenger in a Town vehicle. 

 

 Employees are to use hands-free mobile communication devices unless the vehicle is 

pulled off of the road in a safe location. 


